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BURTON NEWS

Please send us your letters - articles - events

news - stories - recipes etc for publication

Drop them into The Village Store,
Main Street, Burton

or send by e-mail to
burtonnewseditor@gmail.com
Next Editorial Committee Meeting TBC
LAST DATE FOR COPY

Readers'

LETTERS 4

THANK YOU

Many thanks to Gill, Pam and Moira
who helped me back home when |
couldn't walk on 21.7.20.

Kind regards, Tony Jolley

Burton News Information

Joint Editors:

Sarah Walker & Stephen Rose
Treasurer: Clive Horsford
Distribution Manager: Hazel Parker

Minutes Secretary:
Jenni Ross

Editorial Committee Members:
Joan Barkley
Judith Ellis
Kath Hayhurst
Frances Roberts

FOUND

A pair of scissors have been found in
St James’ Church graveyard.

Contact:
Frances Roberts 07484 290880

Burton News is published monthly between
February and December (11 issues p.a.)

and distributed by a team of volunteers.

Annual Gift Subscriptions

If you know of anyone who may like to
receive BN regularly each month, why not
buy them an Annual Gift Subscription? For
£12 within the UK they will receive a copy
of BN each month (11 copies per year).

A great way for family, friends and former
residents to keep in touch with what's
happening here in Burton.

Anyone interested should contact BN at the
address in the box on page 2.

Website:
Email:

burtonnewseditor@gmail.com
Tel: 01524 923528

www.burtonnews.org.uk

The views expressed within Burton
News

are not necessarily the views of the

Editors or the Editorial Committee

Please would readers note that letters & articles must include a valid name & address. This can
be with-held from publication on request. We will not publish any anonymous letters, or material
which, in the opinion of the Editorial Committee, is of an offensive or defamatory nature. BN
reserves the right to edit letters & articles in the interests of magazine space.
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EDITORIAL

| hope everyone is well. How great to
see all the events happening in
Burton in the next few months. Free
use of the MUGA (multi-use games
area) this summer is really generous -
let's get out there. For those who
need their 'onion show fix' we've got
news on this year's classes. There's
also a local author featured and
fitness class news!

The Burton News is funded through
advertisers and our annual donation
appeal. We pay our printer, but
everyone else is a volunteer including
the committee and distributors. Look
out for the donation envelopes in the
September edition - and the
donation box in the Village Store
(thanks as usual to Gill, Akis and the
team). You can also donate online if
you prefer (details next month).

Stephen and | have edited the Burton
News for nearly 3 years, with the help
of a friendly committee and brilliant
contributors. Life has now got in the
way for Stephen who has decided to
step down. We thank him and his
family for his commitment, new ideas
and the calm approach he brought.

| am also planning to leave at the end
of this year- so it's time to pass on the
baton and recruit some new faces,
ideally to start training this autumn.

| had never used publishing software
before the Burton News - but had
great training and learned along the
way. l've gained lots of new skills,
and it's a fab way to get involved in
the village. Please help to keep our
vital village newsletter going - more
details below.

Sarah Walker - Editor

EDITOR JOB DESCRIPTION

We are looking for 2-3 people to join
us in editing the Burton News as the
current editors are standing down at
the end of this year. We produce 11
editions per year.

You need a computer, internet access
and an eye for detail, plus the ability
to:

-Use Microsoft Word or similar.
-Send and receive emails.

-Produce a document for printing
using publishing software. (Full
training and support provided).

-Get creative with the artwork and
layout!

-Attend monthly committee meetings
to plan each edition.

This role has worked brilliantly with 2
people producing 5-6 editions each
per year [or less for 3 people].

To express interest and for more
information -please contact Sarah
Walker on
burtonnewseditor@gmail.com, or
phone 01524 923528



LOCAL AUTHOR ALAN HUBBARD!

THE BOOK

Title: I'm Alan Hubbard, Who Are
You?

Author Alan Hubbard

£15.95 , proceeds to charity including
Medecins Sans Frontieres and
Amnesty International

Available from Burton Village Store

A BOOK REVIEW

Alan has lived in Burton for many
years, and recently self-published his
autobiography. We received a review
of his interesting book below

One Who Speaks His Mind

There is some difference between
one who speaks his mind, and one
who writes it. Alan Hubbard’s
autobiography warns us to be
prepared for his outspoken opinions,
both moral and political.But in fact he
blends his opinions almost seamlessly
into his absorbing account of a life
lived at times precariously but always
capturing the vivid moments. His
writing is fluent and the detail lifelike.

Born before WW?2 in Salford,
recalling the streets and his family and
way of life, always savouring the good
parts and the warmth of family and
friends, he is able to be generous in
his account of the life close around
him while at times bitterly censuring
the regime that gave rise to some of
its inequalities and injustice.

Alan’s life has not run smoothly, and
he has seemingly made a bit of a silk
purse out of a sow’s ear. There have
been challenging times, and amusing
times. Impressive is the number of
incidents which have led to the barring
from various hostelries . Having the

dubious honour of only myself ever
being thrown out once (a hardware
shop in Carnforth: still not clear what
the offence was, but the owner went
out of business soon after), we can
only picture the raised voices and
general kerfuffle that a convinced
idealist, only too certain of his ground,
can cause in a country pub probably
unused to such hectoring outbursts.

Hectoring and contentious Alan’s
views may well come across in a late-
night bar, but on the page they are
hard to take issue with.

A natural sportsman, from a
promising football interest rock
climbing became his great passion,
and he has climbed with and met
many esteemed rock climbers. But his
accounts of some of his most notable
achievements in his sport do not
dominate the book. He pays tribute to
less demanding climbs of note, as well
as the most demanding . | specially
savoured his account of climbing
Commando Ridge at Bosigran in
Cornwall, an airy cliff crest with the
sea thumping at its base.

Animals get a fair share of coverage
too. His chapter on the dogs he has
known throughout his life is warm and
heartfelt. He has a real respect for the
animal kingdom.

A really good read. | was sorry
when | reached the end. Maybe it IS
opinionated in places, but you might
well have to think twice before you
disagreed with him !

A.S.



Burton-in- Kendal Art and Craft Society

The Burton Art and Craft Society held their first meeting this year in the
Memorial Hall.

During the A.G.M.all the officials were re-elected.

Chairman and Programme Sec. Kath Hayhurst

Minutes Sec. and Webmaster, Audrey Frost

Treasurer Paula Firth

Committee John and Pam Brown ,Cecilia Dowker, Marie Ellwood, Hazel
Parker,Jenni Ross.

The members then enjoyed watching Guest Artists Pete Slater and Bob
Henfrey give a joint demonstration titled * Recollections of an Outdoor
Painter'

While Pete painted a Lakeland scene, Bob using a camera and T.V. screen
enabled the members to watch the picture evolve

The next meeting is on Monday August 23rd at 7.30pm ,when Caren
Threlfall will explain how to create a picture using the Gelliprinting technique.

Weekly Friday Art begins on July 23rd, 9.30am to 12 noon
Monthly Monday Craft begins on August 9th,1.30pm to 4.00pm

All events held in Burton Memorial Hall

Former and new members welcome.
Covid restrictions permitting.

To join the Society please contact the treasurer Paula Firth
Tel. 01524 571997. email p.c.fith@hotmail.com

We look forward to a creative future.

Kath Hayhurst, Chairwoman

Tel.01524 781613 email kathhayhurst84@gmail.com
www.burton-in-kendalartandcraft.weebly.com




Fusion Fitness back in Burton

Lockdown has left many people feeling a bit lethargic, unfit, not as mobile as
they used to be, wishing they were more toned and almost certainly in need of
social interaction.

If this is you, then Fusion Fitness could well be the answer.

The needs of ageing bodies change with time and Fusion Fitness is designed
to enhance fitness for everyday life. It may mean having the energy to
continue with activities you've always done, to be able to play with the children
or grandchildren or simply being mobile and strong enough to do what you
want to do.

Fusion Fitness offers a total body workout incorporating elements from
different fitness disciplines. An aerobic blast raises the heart rate, resistance
training strengthens muscles, a stretching section improves flexibility and
balance is important throughout. A mindful relaxation to finish provides a
blissful reward for your efforts.

If you want to be fit to live your best life then come and join us on a Thursday
morning in the Memorial Hall:

9.30 to 10.30
Starting August 26th

For more information contact Jan Abbott:
Home: 01524 782429
Mobile: 07479 524524
janabbott9553@gmail.com

It's never too late to be fit for life.
It's your life----live it, love it.



Roger Reports...

From the County & District Councils

After 16 months of Lock Down and
128,000 UK deaths the announcement of
a relaxation in Covid Restrictions is
debatable. To some liberation day on the
19th July marked a return to work and
welcome social freedom ; to others
restoring unrestricted association
gambled on the July break becoming
not another lull before the plague bout
returns. Even so, for good orill
‘freedom’ came too late to prevent many
summer events being cancelled. At
Milnthorpe both the popular Art Exhibition
and the Horticultural Show will not go
ahead for a second year. But the Branch
Library (Milnthorpe) is to re-open with
reduced hours. For times please
contact 015395 63040.

Happily, Westmorland County Show
which, for the first time will be on two
weekdays, will go ahead in the second
week in September. Already, in July
busier roads and the sight of a few
passengers on the hitherto empty buses
trundling through the villages had already
indicated more activity. Unfortunately our
proximity to the badly infected
Lancashire towns, from which a huge
proportion of Lakeland tourists come,
spells risks for our area. Yet while
anticipating a tourist influx, swollen by
continued restrictions on overseas travel,
Cumbria Covid Cases peaked in north
Cumbria rather than in South Lakeland’s
tourist traps. Carlisle with more than 300
cases per 100k per week is now higher
than the England Average but lower than
the North West average.

In ‘a fingers crossed statement’, Colin
Cox, Cumbria County Council’s Health
supremo added, that ‘the Cumbria peak
will be lower than in Bolton and
Blackburn’. | am told that some house to

house vaccinations patrols have gone
round in Kendal and Barrow but not, yet,
in any local villages. Thanks to the
vaccination programme, admissions to
hospitals remains low. Fortunately, our
two local hospitals are expanding their
facilities. | can now have my six monthly
CT scan check- up in a new X-Ray suite
in Westmorland General Hospital .
Lancaster Royal Infirmary has new
operating theatres and I'm sure all users
will rejoice that LRI is building a new
500 space car-park.

Overall Covid has ceased to be as
frightening as it was at the peak of the
epidemic. In January it was the top cause
of UK deaths ; now it is number 20.
Hopefully hospitals may now be able to
reduce the back log in treating other
conditions. Meanwhile Councils have to
tackle the Social and financial costs of
the epidemic. Because of home working
domestic burglaries have dropped and
quiet roads have cut motor crimes.
Although , reduced social mixing was
expected to contribute to a rise in
domestic abuse, cases in South
Lakeland remain steady with 946 reports
in 2020 compared to 983 in 2021. One
clear indication of hardship is that the
number of households in temporary
accommodation has increased from a
SLDC annual maximum of 27 in 2019 to
33 in 2020. The financial effects on
Councils are even more complex and will
take time to analyse —so I'll report on
them later. In the meantime let us enjoy
the summer. All the best —Roger.

You can contact Roger as follows:
South Lakeland District & Cumbria County
Councillor R.K. Bingham
The Smithy, Ackenthwaite,
Milnthorpe, Cumbria, LA7 7DH
Tel: 015395 63694
e-mail: roger.bingham@cumbria.gov.uk




PC Observations...
By Kathryn Smith

JULY 2021 MEETING

The July parish council meeting
started as most have been doing
recently, with frustration that yet
again there was no Police Report.
County ClIr Bingham was asked to
see if he could exert his influence
at a higher level to get this sorted.

The Open Forum first of all dealt
with an email about traffic on Main
St. Specifically, it has been noted
that buses often wait in The
Square, with engines running, if
they are ahead of their schedule.
This is not only adding to pollution
in the middle of the village but
causes traffic congestion at what is
now the narrowest part of Main St.
The clerk would write to
Stagecoach asking for the waiting
area to be away from the village
centre.

It had also been reported that
Slape Lane is overgrown and
largely impassable. A suggestion
was made that a 'self-help' working
party group might tackle the
offending vegetation. The council
stated that this could not be a
council led venture and the clerk
has reported the problem to
Countryside Access.

Following on from last month's
letter about issues around the
Boon Town development the clerk
had written clarifying a couple of
points. Additionally, residents had
had a meeting with the contractors
and (I think) some of the issues
were resolved or explained.

County ClIr Bingham's report
noted that there were currently
2016 COVID cases in Cumbria. He
also reported a rather alarming
occurrence when reporting a
problem to a department at
Cumbria County Council. Having
given the correct address of a
location as Holme,Carnforth, he
received the answer that as
Carnforth was not in the County it
was not their responsibility!

Then back to traffic and parking.
Aware that this is a perennial
problem for the village, the council
have decided to appoint a Parking
and Traffic Working Group. This
will comprise of Clirs Bailey, Wilson
and Wren, whose remit seems to
be to deal with all matters relating
and investigate possible options
and solutions. Just a simple task
then!

It was also decided that all clirs
should have a Council specific e
mail account. The clerk will set this
up and it should ensure that all
dealings of the council are
transparent and auditable.

The PSIiCA and drainage work
saga is not over yet. Work should
start again in 2/3 weeks - possibly
has started by the time you read
this - and will result in a road
closure on Wednesday and
Thursday nights. Additionally,
further flood relief work will start to
the west of Main St

Other items on the Action list, a
possible market and provision of
skate park or similar are
progressing, but slowly. And finally,
SLDC are still looking for a name
for the Boon Town development



despite having been told some while
ago that the council's suggestion is
Middy Croft.

The date of the next meeting is
Thursday 19th August at 7.30pm.

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITY!

Seeking a volunteer to help to report
the monthly parish council
meetings. Reports are sent to
Burton News, the Westmorland
Gazette and Lancaster Guardian.
Traditionally two people have
shared the task and have been able
to stand in for each other but at the
moment there is only one reporter.
Perks include a front row seat
guaranteed at the meetings and
insight to what goes on in the
parish.

For further details please contact
Kathryn Smith on 01524 782198
or at
pandksmith1995@gmail.com

Do you enjoy reading this regular
article? Please help us to keep it in
the Burton News and consider
volunteering to share the reporting.

BURTON
W.I.

Helena Nixon

N4

Womens

Institute

Members of Burton WI attended their
first actual monthly meeting since
September 2020 in Burton Memorial
Hall on Thursday 8th July.

Members were welcomed by Paula
Firth, Vice President deputising for Liz
Falkingham. After a short meeting the
‘special wedding anniversary’
celebrations, masterminded by
Andrea Bell began. Members were
seated at decorated tables, safely
spaced out and bearing a selection of
nibbles. A choice of drinks, alcoholic
and non-alcoholic were efficiently
served by the hostesses Sue
Humphreys and Ann Rigg.

After an introduction by Andrea,
members enjoyed hearing about
Linda Green’s, Sue Coates’s, Kath
Hayhurst’'s and Hester Willink’s
wedding days —respectively 40, 50,
60 and 65 years ago. It was very
interesting and they brought
photographs and other items to
illustrate their talks.

It was a very happy and enjoyable
occasion and so nice to meet up
again.

Burton WI do not hold a meeting in
August, but as part of the Elizabeth
Bell challenge 2021 /22, we are
hosting an afternoon tea with musical
entertainment for invited guests on
Thursday 19th August from 2-4pm
in Burton Memorial Hall. Later in the
month we will be holding our ‘August
outing’.



The Word From
BURTON MEMORIAL HALL

Readers will know that all the legal
restrictions brought in to deal with
stopping the spread of Covid have
now been removed, but despite that,
the Hall still has a duty to provide a
safe environment for its hirers, so
here's a summary of what that means
in terms of Covid.

The Hall will retain its existing
provision of hand sanitiser and anti-
viral wipes, and hirers are encouraged
to continue wearing masks indoors
wherever possible, especially if there
are vulnerable people attending their
sessions. The QR code posters will
remain in place and hirers and
attendees are encouraged to scan
them on entry to the premises,
likewise hirers are requested to
continue completing the attendance
logs for their sessions and popping
them in the collection boxes by the
doors. By doing so you will be helping
the NHS Track and Trace service.
Hirers will also still be covered by the
Special Conditions of Hire which
require that touched surfaces are
cleaned with the wipes provided at the
end of the session, and all rubbish
generated during the session should
be removed to the outdoor waste bin
at the north end of the Hall. Our
kitchens are now fully open once
more.

The Hall committee has undertaken an
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updated Risk Assessment of the
premises to ensure it remains a
Covid-secure building, and hirers are
requested to review their Risk
Assessment or, if they haven't yet
done one, to create one for their
activity please. A copy of this when
completed or updated should be sent
to the Hall secretary/manager Helen
Dawson either by email or in print.

To help keep the people who attend
your sessions safe it is recommended
that the use of hand sanitiser (or hand
washing) continues, especially so for
those groups using shared equipment
or who play table games, etc., and
that good ventilation is provided by
keeping windows or doors open
during your session. If you need any
other advice about staying safe in
your sessions at the Hall please feel
free to give me a call on 01524
781306.

By the time you read this column it is
planned that work should have started
on the replacement of the two main
entrance doorways with double-glazed
uPVC units. These will help keep the
Hall more secure, and will also retain
heat during the colder months. Our
thanks go to The Hadfield Trust for
their grant which has helped to make
this work possible.

You may also have observed the new
car park signs in place - these are a
reminder that the car park is private
land - but that the Hall committee has
no objection to occasional parking
whilst residents pop into the village
shop or drop off/pick up children from
school so long as there are spaces
and hirers don't need them. The
Bridge Club will be resuming their
sessions on the 4th August and every
subsequent Wednesday, which
means that there will be a demand for



spaces in the car park on those evenings from around 6pm until 10pm. The
weekly visit by the Fish and Chip van each Tuesday will also continue, so
please remember to leave the spaces in front of the three small north end
windows clear so they can park there, then we can all continue to enjoy our
chippie teas

Anne Nichols,

Chair of the Burton Memorial Hall Management Committee
See us online at https://bomh.burtonweb.org.uk

BURTON MEMORIAL HALL 200 CLUB
The winners of the June 2021 draw are —
1ST R Evans — £22
2ND T Ray — - £13
3rd A Driver - £9
Anyone wishing to join the 200 Club,
please contact J Orr on bmh200club@outlook.com
Or call 01524 784 939
Cost £12 per number for a year (12 draws)
Why not buy a year’s subscription for £12 as birthday gift for a family member
or friend?

Or if you already have a number, why not buy another and increase your
chances of a win?

THANK YOU TO ALL EXISTING MEMBERS FOR THEIR CONTINUED
SUPPORT!
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NATURE NOTES by Bryan Yorke

These months seem to be whizzing
past! But the air has been filled with
orchids for me and more orchids after
spending each day over the past
month or two studying these special
flowers we are so lucky to have and
on our very own doorstep. And it's so
good to get photos or measure them
or just put two and two together to try
and see similarities between this and
that! | guess if we want variety then up
on Burton Fell we have it. Dark Red
Helleborines is the main orchid for me,
but it does not stop at that, they come
in the regular red colours (all different
shades of reds), and then we go
almost to the other end of the
spectrum and have Pallens varieties
they are usually just a yellow or a
green version, it's very special and in
some years we have as many as 10
up there, but this year has been poor
for the Pallens with only 4 on show.
We also have the Bicolors which
again are a variety with the sepals red
or purple and the petals mainly a
yellow, but the contrast makes them
look very special. | still have not
mentioned the hybrids we have with a
very complicated feel to the name of
Epipactis schmalhauseneii. We don’t
have many of these but certainly we
will have about 5 or 6 tucked away on
the Fell. | am constantly checking
through them to see if | can find
another hybrid. This year | did find
one, and gave it a Specimen No and it
just so happened that the number is
100, but the name does not reflect
how many! It's showing already a
fabulous amount of 60 flowers. No! it's
almost the record, that’s held by
Specimen 15d which managed 62
flowers. The Dark Reds will be long
gone by the time you read this, but |
am still busy with the Broad Leaved
Helleborines, a lot larger plant which
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are known to grow up to one metre.
We have several hi-vigour specimens
on the Fell. | won’t go into the many
varieties with these other than two
which are coming through and that’s
the “Chlorantha” (white flower) and the
“Purpurea” (purple flower). I'll be
checking behind every bush!

Wow! It's been great for butterflies
with again the main topical interest
seems to have been the High Brown
Fritillaries of which our stronghold at
Holme Stinted Pastures is still ranked
as one of THE best places in the
whole of the UK to see these rare
beauties. This year Jules and
company (from Edge Hill University)
who are carrying out her Ph.d studies
has been there most days observing
and monitoring were the High Brown
have been laying their eggs. From the
odd brief conversation she tells me
they are doing OK this year. Also this
year | have seen plenty of it's cousin
the Dark Green Fritillary. It's been
superb for the Grayling which is
probably the king when it comes to
having limestone areas for its home. It
always interest me how the butterfly
lands and within a split second or two
will fall over on its side with the side
always facing into the sun! When
somebody first mentioned about
Grayling | thought they were talking
about a fish! Also had Northern Brown
Argus, Dingy Skipper, Large Skipper,
Small Heaths, Meadow Browns and
the fabulous Ringlets which have
spread like wildfire in our areas.

When | am up on the Fell | am
constantly reminded that the Green
Woodpecker lives here and | hear
them yaffling along with all the young
ones as well. | have had Tree Pipits
up there, the sky some mornings have
been filled with lots of our local Swifts,
Swallows and House Martins hawking



the skies collecting insects especially
for their young which will be well on
their way. To think by the time you
read this most if not all our Swifts will
be well on their way back to Africa.
Our Cuckoos are | believe now
already back in Africa and their
young ones will leave us about mid-
August to make their way back
unaided. OK folks enjoy your

FURTHER LINKS:

Maybe you would like to check my
other wildlife sites.

The main favourite is a facebook site
called “I Love Arnside and Silverdale”
were | put most of my photos and
writings including my more in depth
studies, also lots of brilliant photo
contributions come in from all over
our areas. lItis usually updated
almost daily by somebody. If you
want to check it out here is the
address: It is a facebook page called
‘I Love Arnside and Silverdale” so
just put that in your search on
facebook and then request to join if
you are not already a member, and
that’s it! If you’re a nature lover than
you will love it | promise you.

Also you may fancy checking out my
‘I Love Arnside and Silverdale”
Nature Blog, again this is great and
shows lots of photos from local
Burton areas and my nature studies
in more depth. The site to check is:
https://arnsidesilverdale.blogspot.co
m/ and then scroll down the pages to
the indexes. This site also includes
the Bird Counts etc.

If you fancy looking at most of the
flowers we have in our area including
Hutton Roof, Farleton and other
areas, then check my photos and info

at:
https://floraofhuttonroof.blogspot.com/
and scroll down for your flower of
choice.

If you are into Orchids or just want to
look at Orchid photos or in depth
studies and info on our special rarity the
Dark Red Helleborine, then why not go
to my more specialized orchid Blog
which is called “Epipactis atrorubens
and More” which can be found at:
https://epipactisatrorubens.blogspot.co
m/

And finally if you want some light
hearted stuff and a good laugh then
maybe you would like to check out my
nature poetry, nature sketches and
more on the arty side of things then go
to my arty blog at:
https://natureandpoetry.blogspot.com/

Bryan Yorke
9 Glebe Close
(bryan.yorke@sky.com)

CUMBRIA WILDLIFE TRUST

Want some ideas for summer
holiday activities, or are you just
missing our nature talks in the
Village Hall?

Check out the Cumbria Wildlife
Trust website for ideas and online
talks

https://www.cumbriawildlifetrust.or
g.uk/events

From SW




45th Annual Onion Show

5th September 2021
Kings Arms Hotel

I's getting close to that time of year when you need to polish your onions and
pull your leeks its ONION SHOW TIME!!!

This is the 45th Onion Show and we are so happy to be able to hold it in
person this year following the success of last year’s virtual event. You may
have noticed that we have decided to bring the show into early September,
this is after a chat with our main growers it was felt it would be beneficial to
move it slightly earlier in the year.

As usual we are looking to make this a great family event in the Kings. So
keep the 5th September free and come and join us. Remember you don’t
have to be Monty Dom to enter, there is a class for everyone from the
perfectionist to the total beginner, you can even enter your total disasters! If
you are not a grower then get cracking in the kitchen with a cake or maybe a
tray bake, every entry counts. We have four classes for the children as well
so get them involved and keep them busy.

It's all in a good cause, raising money for the children of the village and also
putting some vital money towards the ever-present battle against cancer.

This year as every year we are always grateful of the people that support us
with great show entries to auction but we are finding it increasingly difficult to
find lots for the auction of promises, this is where even if you cannot enter or
attend on the day you can still show your support by donating a promise. If
you can help us with this, PLEASE contact Neil or Carl.

If you have never been you don’t know what you are missing this village
tradition is a sight to behold if your new to the village come along and see
what it’s all about, you won'’t be disappointed.

The Onion show only happens once a year come and be part of it.

If you can help us please contact Neil Shaw— 07805497885 or Carl Jackson-
07866456677
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3 Dressed Onions
3 Leeks

List of Classes.

Children's Classes.
Up to Yr 2 and Yrs 3-6.

. ] Fruit and Veg Animal
3 Onion Sets 4 Decorated cup cakes
2 Cabbages Photo (any size) Theme — ANIMALS
3 Gourds Bring printed on the day.
3 Beetroot
3 Carrots
Entries in - 10am — midday.
3 Salad produce day
3 ind’ vegetables Auction starts 2pm

5 ind’ vegetables
Heaviest Onion
Heaviest Veg
Novice Class-any veg
5 Dessert Apples
5 Cooking Apples
Pot Plant
Vase of Flowers
Vase of Dahlias
3 Chrysanthemums
3 Poultry Eggs
Chocolate Cake
Fruit Pie
Loaf of Bread
Tray Bake
Homemade jam
Best worst effort.

Raffle Tickets will be available
to purchase on the day

‘We ask that everyone foll ows the current
Covid government guidelines.

Any queries please contact
Neil Shaw — 07805 497885/ 01524 781770

( Anything 15 considered in this class ) i

Proceeds will go to support the Kids Chnstmas Parties in the Village and a local cancer chanty

MM amr thanl-o in antimnation A vroane oomnnet
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BURTON SPORTS AND
RECREATION TRUST

As the schools have now broken up for
the Summer Holidays, we all need to
get outdoors for physical and mental
exercise and the weather is great; we
have decided to make MUGA free of
charge throughout the school holidays.

Therefore, as of Monday 19th July to
Monday 6th September the MUGA
will be free of charge to anyone who
wishes to use the football, tennis,
basketball or you just want to
exercise.

You will still need to book before
turning up as your booking provides
how to access the MUGA. So, how do |
book?

If you are registered then you will not
be charged when you make your usual
bookings.

Otherwise, generate an account by
signing up to SKEDDA via the link
below, select the time and date and
when you come to the payments
section - you will not be charged.

If you get stuck - please email
BurtonSandRT@outlook.com or check
the FAQs at www.BurtonMUGA..co.uk

Sign up and book via
https://burtoninkendalmuga.skedda.co
m/booking

Very excited to announce the 10km is
back this year. We are working
alongside Jogging Pals to bring you
this event and with bookings now open
we look forward to seeing lots of local
faces take part in it on Sunday 26
September

To book :
https://www.trybooking.co.uk/BEAA

This is an event that does need help /
support from the village though so we
as a committee are currently looking
for volunteer Marshalls to help on
the day along the route. Anyone with
first aid training would be a bonus for
us.

If this is something you would be
interested in been part of please
contact us through our email / social
media platforms and we can give you
more information.

We also have some dates for your
diary for the children of the village:-
Sunday 5th September is the annual
onion show at The Kings Arms.

Saturday 30th October we will be
organising a Halloween trail and disco

Sunday 12th December is the
children’s Christmas parties and this
year we have made the decision to
extend the invite to any children in
year 7 also as they missed out last
year

We are also planning on doing big
kids day out in October dates will be
confirmed next month so normal
service is resuming and we look
forward to doing what we love most
and that’s doing things for the children
and community of the village of
Burton in Kendal .



Burton Bells Beckon

Hopefully some of you have noticed we have recommenced ringing for
practises, some Sunday church service and even a wedding.

We are now in a position as a team to offer one to one training - for anyone
whom would like to learn to ring and join our regular ringing once the initial
training is completed. If you have the wish to learn this ancient and "at risk"
skill we would be only too pleased to teach you.

Our team is fairly young in terms of experience and so you don't need to
worry about your lack of experience whether you're a novice who has never
rung before, or someone who has rung elsewhere historically and would like

to "get back to it".

Get in touch with Hayley 07967596096

Carpets & Hard Flooring Supplied
& Expertly Fitted

by
Jonny Holmes §
07796 010141

Please call for a_dvice and a
convenient
choose at home service.

Yo
X1

ISFILEERIES

LOCAL GIN PRODUCER
3 signature flavours! We donate to village
causes for each direct purchase
See us at Burton Village Store or online
www.baydistilleries.co.uk

jonathan@bavydistilleries.co.uk

Dave Keens

-Boiler breakdown and repairs
-Annual boiler and fire servicing
-Landlord and homeowner certificates
-Gas, Oil and LPG. OFTEC / Gas
Safe Register

01524 761101

dave@arnsideboilercare.co.uk

I EEENEEEa] Telephone: 01524 782476
EEEEEEEEEE 01539 722594

DAYLUM LTD
General Building, Plastering, Slating,
Ceramic Tiling
Pariners: _ EEEEEEEEEN
Sindnist § Bound D ol AR N




DAVID LEWTHWAITE

Painter and Decorator
Over 40 years' experience
No radios, no rollers, no fuss

Fully insured

8 Hollowrayne, B-in-K

01524 782512

COLIN HARPER

BUILDING SERVICES

* alterations * extensions

* plastering * roofing
patios * stonework
* drainage * tiling

Quality work at competitive prices
Free estimates
Tel: 01524 781194

Mobile: 07880 925170
39 Trinity Drive, Holme, Carnforth, LAG 1QL

MICHAEL PLATT

TRADING AS

Quality Plumbing & Gas Services

07850 472780
01524 782390

PLEATED ROLLER ROMAN

VENETIAN VERTICAL
VELUX
Each blind is measured and manufactured
individually, and fitted personally
Commercial and Domestic : Evenings and Weekends
David or Sandra
Phone/Fax 01524 781149 Mobile 07957 343071
2 Boon Town Burton Carnforth Lancs

Need local overflow for the
summer?
www.curwenwoods.com

Curwen Woods Holiday Cottages
Sleep 2,4,5,0r 9
Please call 07850872282
or emall thomasina@curwenwoods.com

-

Your Local
Mobile Hairdresser

T Tanpits Lane, Burton-in-Kendal

Tel: 01524 781811

freedom

DRIVING SCHOOL

Pass first time

or receive free lessons until you pass
Call Richard on 01524 781704
www.freedomdrivingschool.biz

’_———--——--.

~

\------

DOMESTIC SPARKLES
DBS checked
Fully insured
Services include:
Regular weekly /fortnightly cleans, deep
cleans, ironing, home care services.
Shopping and appointments

Phone 07538 331947
Jane@domesticsparkles.co.uk

www.domesticsparkles.co.uk
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SINEAD'S DOG WALKING
SERVICE

Friendly and reliable
Fully insured and licensed with SLDC

Dog sitting and boarding available

Sinead 163@yahoo.com

01524 781878
0774 0776 182

Gary’s Property

Maintenance
07772 922206
Burton Handyman

FOR YOUR HOME MAINTENANCE
IMPROVEMENTS AND REPAIRS

' Y
HALE GARAGE CO

(Practical Automobile Engineers)
Established over 70 years

Main A6 Road, Hale
New & Used Car Sales Service & Repairs

Full Dealer Computerised Diagnostics Equipment
FPetrol & Diesel MOT Testing. Body Repairs, Tyres
Batteries, Exhausts & all your Motoring needs

Free collection or loan car service

\_ @& 01539562173/62839

Berry's Garden Services

*General Garden / Grounds Maintenance
®| awn Cutting
®Hedge Cutting
®Planting

Contact Nick
07766 395595/ 01539 583754
berrysgardenservices@gmail.com
www.berrysgardenservices.co.uk
(Also on Twitter and Facebook)

e R
CHIROPODIST

HOME VISITS

lan McCutcheon
MSSCh, Dip. Pod. Med., MBChA

Tel. Burton 781383

"

J

NEIL HAWES
CARPENTRY AND JOINERY SERVICES

ESTABLISHED 1994
ALL JOINERY, CARPENTARY AND GLAZING
WORK UNDERTAKEN

OFFICE 01524 749277
MOBILE 07790 736605

THE FAIRBANK SOCIETY
Fairbank, Kirkby Lonsdale. LA6 2BD

Supported Housing
for Independent People

For information contact
Janet Farrington — 01524 271077
manager@fairbanksociety.com
www.fairbanksociety.com

Paddock & Garden

services
Grass cutting, topping, feeding, rolling,
harrowing, hedge cutting, tree felling,
fencing, landscaping and ground
clearance.

Call Nick, 01524 782210
or 07946 354916
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Jan’s Paniry

Mobile Outside Catering for all Occasions
Barbecues « Weddings - Christenings - Parties etc.

A fully qualified cook at your fingertips

For enquiries call
01524 781904 or
07855 202124

Your Celebration Cakes

cawn Be done foo

Hartland House (Abbeyfield)
Milnethorpe - Residential Care Home

For more info please ring : 015395 62251 or
email : abbeyfield@hartlandhouse.co.uk
www.hartlandhouse.co.uk

31 en-suite bedroom Sgge=
24 hour staff cover |
Home Cooked Meals | 2%
Entertainment &
Activities

DIGITAL TV AERIAL
AND SATELLITE From

NBC-SKYNET

tel 07710 400 499
or 015395 62561

LOCAL- PROFESSIONAL- RELIABLE

DALTON self storage

» Indoor containerised storage
« Easy Access

» Well Lit

- Secure

Tel. 01524 782442

Burton-in-Kendal

=

Dalton Hall
Business Centre
Burton-in-Kendal

Meeting Room Hire
All Enquiries 07881 930139
offices@daltonhall.co.uk
http:/lwww.daltonhall.co.uk

Bartor Tech Sapport

For all your computer needs

Desktops supplied / built to order /
upgraded / repaired

Laptops supplied / upgraded / repaired
Peripherals supplied / repaired if possible
Networks (wireless & ethernet)
Backup systems to suit user

Call Barry on 01524 781306

Email: bts@yobunny.co.uk

Come and join us on Tuesday mornings
from 9.30am to 11am
on ZOOM
and experience the benefits of Yoga:
A happy and healthy body, mind and breath

No previous experience necessary

For further details, please contact
Tina (British Wheel of Yoga Teacher)
Tel: 01524 782177 / 07813 481792
tinafoxwell3@gmail.com

DALTON
WOODLAND BURIAL GROUND

Natural Woodland Burial Ground
"Return to the Earth, naturally"
www.daltonwoodlandburial.co.uk

Burton-in-Kendal: 01524 782442
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4 N
Pure Essence Beauty Salon
Open to Non Members
Specialising in Waxing, Massage, Facials,
Wedding Make Up, Shellac plus lots more

Please call Sue Shields on

01524 735240

& mention Burton News to receive a 10%

D discount
- South Lakeland Leisure Village

J

"DABELL LTD

Plumbing & Heating Engineer
Gas, Oil & LPG Installation, Repair,
Servicing & Maintenance
Bathrooms Fitted & Tiling

Gas Safe Reg No 92436
OFTEC Reg No C3883

Tel: 01524 781973
Mob: 07831 231492

Steove Lrrle

FParnter f{ LPecorator

ALL INTERIOR & EXTERIOR
WORK UNDERTAKEN

TEL: 01524 733188
MOB: 0788 423 8080

Holme Works
Handyman

Nobody likes doing homework so let
Holme Works do it for you!

All Household & Garden work undertaken:
Household: Painting - internal & external work;
Gutters - cleaning, painting & repairs;
Pressure washing - walls, pathways, paving, decks
& fencing;
General household repairs (non structural); Flat-
pack assembly.

Give Neil a call on 01524 782177 / 07712 475863

Lawrence Iaxi & Private
Hire

Call Catherine and Duane on
07720205099
www.lawrencetaxi.co.uk

*Local and Long Distance -Airport /

Seaport @

*Pre-bookings taken+6 Seater
Lawrence Taxi

*All areas covered _ _
oad
otnery Ltd

All aspects of joinery including:
Renovation, Doors, Windows, Sky Lights, Flooring
Extensions, Fitted Kitchens, Fencing
Barge Boards & Soffits, Garage Doors
Loft Conversions etc
Trusted Time-Served Joiner

Call for a free estimate, no obligation

Burton in Kendal 01524 782939




Vicar's Letter...
Making Headway

Dear Friends

What's been happening at church?
Services are now returning to normal
with singing and unmasked smiles
again (though people are of course
free to use masks if they wish). It's
been great to see the congregation
returning to the building over the last
7 months with some new faces too.
Come and join us — you will be very
welcome!

We love to be involved as much as
we can with Burton Morewood School
but that has been difficult this year.
However the Open the Book team
have been producing excellent
narrated videos of Bible stories which
have been shown at the school and |
was able to video my own assembly
presentations on Mark’s Gospel to
send in. From Easter | have been
able to speak to the whole school on
the playing field on Thursday
mornings — and it didn’t rain even
once! Justrecently Yr 5 and 6
students wrote lots of thought-
provoking questions for me to attempt
to answer in a 50 minute ‘grilling” and
we finished the term with the Year 6
leavers’ service in church. We hope
that even more will be possible from
September.

Alongside raising funds to repair the
church vestry — thank you to everyone
who has already contributed to that
fund — we have also been repairing
the Atkinson Room roof (this work
paid for by the congregation). While
investigating rain-water leaks we
discovered that the 16th Century roof
needed urgent work. Moving the
chancel wall in 1870 had weakened
the structure and more recent rot in
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the rafter ends had added to the
problem. We expect that the repairs
will be finished during August.

And if you have been wondering
about the digging around the back of
the church we have been finding out
where the storm-water drains go to —
the answer ... nowhere! So in the
autumn we hope to lay new pipes
from all the gullies to proper
soakaways within the churchyard.
Sincerely

Graham Burrows

St James’, Burton Services
August 2021 Services

Sunday 1 August
11am Morning Worship with
Communion

Sunday 8 August
11am Morning Worship

Sunday 15 August
11am Morning Worship with
Communion

Sunday 22 August
11am Morning Worship

Sunday 29 August
11am Morning Worship

You are very welcome to join us on
Sunday mornings in St James
Church.

Our church website is
www.burtonandholmechurches.org
Recent sermons can be watched or
listened to on the ‘Sundays’ page.
Service times can be checked under
‘Coming Up’ on the ‘Welcome’ page.

The church is also open every
Wednesday 11am-12noon for
private prayer.




St James, Burton & Holy Trinity, Holme
The Vicarage, Glebe Close, Burton
T: 01524 781210 M: 07740 622962
E:vicarburtonholme@gmail.com
W: www.burtonandholmechurches.org

Burton St James details

Wardens:
Michael Carr 781283
Frances Roberts 781943

Administrator/Treasurer:
Pat Whalley 782296
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OTHER PLACES OF WORSHIP

Tewitfield Methodist Church. LA6 1JH
07786 264903

St Mary's RC Church. Yealand Conyers
Cannon J Gibson. 01524 732940

Warton Methodist Church
www.wartonmethodist.co.uk
01524 732626

Yealand Quakers
01524 781601 / 782052 / 732336



HISTORICAL FOOTNOTE
by Roger Bingham

Burton’s ‘ highly respectable
Show’ 1849.

Late summer is the season for our
village Horticultural Shows invariably
held in August and September. In the
mid nineteenth century ‘The Burton
Floral and Horticultural Society’
staged one of the district’'s most
distinguished shows. It was also one
of the oldest. Milnthorpe held its first
horticultural show in 1878 and its
current show dates only from 1941.
Later Burton’s Horticultural Show
merged with the Agricultural Show
where the garden produce classes
were popular features until the
Show’s sad demise following the
2001 Foot and Mouth Epidemic.

Clearly Burton show was already well
established when the Westmorland
Gazette reported in September 1851
that ‘Burton’s annual exhibition was
held in the School room on the ninth
instant. The attendance was highly
respectable , but perhaps not so
numerous as it has been on former
occasions. The show of flowers was
good and exceeded the expectation
of all present as an impression had
gone abroad that on account of the
unfavourableness of the season
many varieties had not come to
perfection.

The Competition for dahlias was very
close, and took the judges some time
to award the respective prizes.
Edward Hornby Esq., of Dalton Hall
was the most successful competitor .
The heaths and greenhouse plants
exhibited by James Cropper Esq., of
Burton and William Sharp Esq., of

Linden Hall were splendid. A
collection of seedling fuschias(sic)
shown by Mr Carden were much
admired as was his collection of
Gardenias . The judges paid Mr
Smith, gardener to Mr Carden, a
very high complement for his skill in
rearing such perfect specimens.
Richard Gillow Esq’, of Leighton
Hall, Richard Atkinson Esq., of
Kirkby Lonsdale and Mr Garnett of
Burton were also successful
exhibitors in flowers fruit and
vegetables and carried off numerous
prizes. The fruit shown was not so
large but was still very good. In the
vegetable department , there was an
abundance, and of first rate quality.
The potatoes were the best we ever
remembered . The judges were Mr
Ward, gardener, Sizergh Castle and
Mr Brown of Dallam Tower whose
decisions gave general satisfaction.
RKB.

MORECAMBE BAY FOODBANK

We are still collecting for the
Morecambe Bay Foodbank, if you
have anything you would like to
donate please would you pop them
into one of the collection boxes at 4
Drovers Way or 31 St James' Drive.
Thank you on behalf of those who
are in need of your help




SOCIETY CONTACTS/ PROGRAMMES

> £ South Lakeland |f you would like further information about any of the above or
ageuk any of the services which Age UK South Lakeland can offer
older people, or if you would like to volunteer for us, please
contact us on 030 300 30003

7oL Holme & District

7 N
;__}_é_iﬁ Local Histo Treasurer dorothyspencer263@ gmail .com or 01525 781540
LA ““r (' v Programme Sec kathhayhurst84 @gmail.com or 01524 781613
e Society http://localhistory.burtonweb.org.uk
% Chair, kathhayhurst84@gmail.com or Tel 01524 781613
Treasurer, p.c.fith@hotmail.com or Tel 01524 571997
Burton in Kendal www.burton-in-kendalartandcraft.weebly.com
Art & Craft
Society
:(: Secretary Sarah Walker 01524 923528
]| Burton website: http:/fellwalkers.burtonweb.org.uk

" T

“ ML Fellwalkers

w
" -~

____.-"

www.junction36photo.club or call
01539 564345 / 01524 241964

Junction 36 Photo Club

For the Lakes & Dales

Burton Tennis Club
email:graham@burtontennisclub.co.uk
m: 07887397153

Circuit Training + HIIT

Mon / Wed / Fri. 5.45-6.45pm
Burton Morewood School field
WEATHER PERMITTING

John 01524 781707

www.burtontennisclub.co.uk

TABLE TENNIS LADIES BADMINTON

Enquiries to Martin on 07740

933463. Sue Humphreys 01524 781596

EMAIL BURTONNEWSEDITOR@GMAIL.COM to update your details /
programme

25




We are still expanding this community led project, if you would like
to know more about this project please email

b4rn4burton@gmail.com.

Mike lddon & Martin Sansby. Burton-in-Kendal B4RN Champions

Milnthorpe Library
Reopen with reduced hours

For times please contact 015395
63040.

Community Volunteer Group

Any resident needing any shopping,
prescriptions, meals or any errands
please contact via call, text,
whatsapp

Lesley Bailey on 01524 782984 —
07564 525226

Or

Christine Davidson on 01524
782694 — 07760 756887

Please let them have your request
and they can organise a volunteer to
help

Ereamatd Ix fa Rewl Nodd L)
b 1E

Burton in Kendal
Parish Council

Meetings
37 Thursday of every month at 7.30pm

Meetings:
Members of the public are always welcome
to observe. Each meetings includes an
OPEN FORUM where parishioners may
raise matters of concern to them.[TBC]

Planning applications:
Parishioners are asked to ensure they
notify the PC as well as the planning
authority of any comments or objections
they have about any planning application
within the parish.

Website:
Documents relating to the PC may be
downloaded or read online here:
www.burton-in-kendal-pc.gov.uk

For further information, contact:
The Clerk - Christine Davidson on 01524
782694

Next Meeting:
The next Parish Council Meeting will be
on Thurs 19 Aug 7.30pm, BMH

. J




Burton-in-Kendal
Voluntary Car Scheme

If you need transport to hospital, doctor,
dentist, optician etc please contact Lynne
Herd on 781905. When she is away please
contact Peter or Kathryn Smith on 782198.
(If you could spare some time as a driver
you would be most welcome, please contact
Lynne or Peter for details.)

Child Health Clinic
1st Wednesday of each month
10.00 -11.00 am
No appointment necessary
Health Visitor: Shirley Bennett
015395 64887

Civil Registration Services
Births, Marriages, Deaths

Registration of Births and Deaths is
overseen by the Kendal Registrar's
Office, based in County Hall, Kendal.
Telephone 0300 303 2472 or email
registrationservice@cumbria.gov.uk

Registrations may also be undertaken at
Milnthorpe and  Kirkby  Lonsdale
Libraries by appointment only, contact
the Kendal Office to arrange an
appointment. To arrange a marriage
contact the Kendal Registrar. Opening
times Mon - Fri, 9.00am to 4.30pm.

OUT OF HOURS PHARMACY SERVICE

Ash Trees Pharmacy
Market Street, Carnforth

Monday to Friday 7am to 11pm
Saturday 8am to 6.30pm
Sunday 8am to 6pm

Tel: 01524 727877 - Fax: 01524 730421

SLDC Recycling Information

&

recycling@southlakeland.gov.uk

Andy Vickers
Customer Contact Centre
on 01539 733333

or by email to:

Waste Collection Dates
www.southlakeland.gov.uk/
bins-and-recycling/collection-calendar/

Useful Phone Numbers

07860 756385
01524 781828
01524 781627
01524 781627
015395 65165
QES, Kirkby Lonsdale 015242 71275
CrimeStoppers 0800 555 111
Police non-emergency 101

Kendal Library 01539 713520
Kendal Hospital 01539 732288
Lancaster Hospital 01524 65944

Council Switchboards

Burton News Editors
Burton Post Office
Morewood School
Burton Nursery
Dallam School

01228 606060
01539 733333

Cumbria CC
South Lakeland DC

Cumbria County Council Highways Hotline

0300 303 2992

to report road, lighting or pavement problems

HELPLINES & LINKS

BULLYING: 0808 800 2222
www.bullying.co.uk (at work, school, online)
www.kidscape.org.uk (childhood)

CHILDLINE: 0800 1111 (under 18's)

NSPCC: 0808 800 5000
www.nspcc.org.uk (children at risk)

SAMARITANS: 116 123
www.samaritans.org

SHELTER: 0808 800 4444
england.shelter.org.uk/ (homelessness)

STONEWALL: 0800 050 2020
www.stonewall.org.uk (LGBT+)




BURTON CALENDAR
AUGUST
Friday 6 August. 9.30am-12 noon. Weekly Art Group. BMH
Sunday 8 August 10am. Burton Fellwalkers WALK. Stainton
Monday 9 August 1.30pm. Monthly Craft Group. BMH
Saturday 14 August 9.30am. Burton Fellwalkers WALK. Clapham
Wednesday 18 August 10am. Burton Fellwalkers WALK. Satterthwaite
Thursday 19 August 7.30pm. Parish Council Meeting. BMH

Monday 23 August. 7.30pm. Burton Art + Craft Society. Gelliprinting
demonstration. BMH

Wednesday 25 August. 8.30am TBC. Burton Fellwalkers WALK / TRAIN.
Horton

Thursday 26 August. 9.30am-10.30am. Fusion Fitness restarts [weekly
class]. BMH

SEPTEMBER

Sunday 5 September. Burton's 45th Annual Onion Show. Auction starts
2pm. King's Arms

Sunday 26 September. Burton's 10k race. [See Sport + Recreation Trust
article inside]

\(
el

MUGA = Multi-use Games Area [Behind the Royal]
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